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BY THE COMMISSION: 
 

By Application filed August 30, 2012, TerraCom, Inc. 
(“TerraCom”), Oklahoma City, Oklahoma, seeks to expand its 
designation as a Lifeline only Eligible Telecommunications 
Carrier (“ETC”) to include the Windstream Nebraska, Inc. 
(“Windstream”) service area in Nebraska pursuant to Section 
214(e) of the Telecommunications Act of 1996, as amended 
(the “Act”), 47 C.F.R. §§ 54.101 – 54.207, Title 291 NAC, Ch. 5 
and Ch. 10.  Notice of the Application was published in The 
Daily Record, Omaha, Nebraska, on September 5, 2012. No Protests 
or Formal Interventions were filed; therefore this application 
is processed pursuant to the Commission’s Rule of Modified 
Procedure. 

  
O P I N I O N    A N D    F I N D I N G S 

 
The Applicant was authorized by this Commission on August 

7, 2012, to be an ETC for the limited purpose of participating 
in the federal Lifeline program and the State Nebraska Telephone 
Assistance Program (NTAP) in the CenturyLink service area in 
Docket C-4464/NUSF-81.  In that Application, a hearing was held 
and after reviewing the evidence submitted therein, it was 
determined that TerraCom satisfied each of the requirements set 
forth in the Commission’s designation rules and applicable 
federal regulations for designation as a LifeLine/NTAP ETC.  The 
Application was approved unanimously.  

 
In the current Application, TerraCom seeks to expand its 

ETC designation to areas previously not requested in Docket 
C-4464/NUSF-81.  TerraCom seeks to expand its service territory 
to include the area served by Windstream.  The requested service 
areas in the application are set forth in the attached Appendix 
A to this Order.  The material presented herein to support this 
Application is substantially similar to the information that was 
previously reviewed and subsequently approved in Docket 
C-4464/NUSF-81.  
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Approving the present application will enable TerraCom to 
participate in the Lifeline and NTAP programs on a wireless 
basis in the areas of the state served by Windstream.  We find 
that designation of TerraCom as an ETC for the limited purpose 
of participating in the Lifeline and NTAP programs in the areas 
of Nebraska served by Windstream is in the public interest.  

  
Upon consideration of the application, the governing 

statutes and rules, and being fully informed, the Commission is 
of the opinion the Application should be granted. 
 

O R D E R 
 

IT IS THEREFORE ORDRERED by the Nebraska Public Service 
Commission that the Application of TerraCom, Inc., should be and 
it is hereby granted and TerraCom, Inc. is hereby designated as 
an eligible telecommunications carrier in the non-rural 
telephone company wire centers set forth in the attached 
Appendix A for the limited purpose of participating in the 
federal Lifeline program and the Nebraska Telephone Assistance 
Program as requested in the Application. 

 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that TerraCom continue to comply with 

all applicable rules, regulations and requirements, state and 
federal as prescribed in Docket C-4464/NUSF-81, and file all 
related annual reports and certification material required by 
the Commission’s ETC Rules.  

 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that TerraCom, Inc. shall file a copy 

of this Order with the Universal Service Administrative Company 
(“USAC”) and the FCC to commence its participation in the 
federal universal service Lifeline program as of the date of 
this Order.  

 
MADE AND ENTERED at Lincoln, Nebraska, this 16th day of 

October, 2012. 
 

     NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 

COMMISSIONERS CONCURRING: 
 
     Chairman 

 
ATTEST: 

      

 

Executive Director      











SECRETARY'S RECORD, NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 


Application No. C-4513/NUSF-83 Page 2 

Approving the present application will enable TerraCom to 
participate in the Lifeline and NTAP programs on a wireless 
basis in the areas of the state served by Windstream. We find 
that designation of TerraCom as an ETC for the limited purpose 
of participating in the Lifeline and NTAP programs in the areas 
of Nebraska served by Windstream is in the public interest. 

Upon consideration of the application, the governing 
statutes and rules, and being fully informed, the Commission is 
of the opinion the Application should be granted. 

o R D E R 

IT I S THEREFORE ORDRERED by the Nebraska Public Service 
Commission that the Application of TerraCom, Inc., should be and 
it is hereby granted and TerraCom, Inc. is hereby designated as 
an eligible telecommunications carrier in the non-rural 
telephone company wire centers set forth in the attached 
Appendix A for the limited purpose of pa r ticipating in the 
federal Lifeline program and the Nebraska Telephone Assistance 
Program as requested in the Application. 

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that TerraCom continue to comply with 
all applicable rules, regulations and requirements, state and 
federal as prescribed in Docket C-4464/NUSF-81, and file all 
related annual reports and certification material required by 
the Commission's ETC Rules. 

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that TerraCom, Inc. shall file a copy 
of this Order with the Universal Service Administrative Company 
("USAC") and the FCC to commence its participation in the 
federal universal service Lifeline program as of the date of 
this Order. 

16 tr1MAD E AND ENTERED at Lincoln, Nebras ka, this day of 
October, 201 2 . 

NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

COMMISSIONERS CONCURRING: 

~ z"A~~ Chairm~*,-"oj 
4~14- ATTES~J 
~~(:~ . 
//s//Frank Landis Executive Director 

p'lll t8(J with 0;"1)' II r.n~paDer~ 


	C-4513.NUSF-83
	C-4513 - Exhibit
	C-4513.NUSF-83.1

